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RE:	WEQ NERC Coordination Activities
NAESB and NERC frequently engage in discussions regarding coordination, both of the WEQ Business Practice Standards that serve as complementary to the NERC Reliability Standards as well as other commercial and reliability issues that impact the wholesale electric market.  As part of these coordination efforts, NAESB and NERC staffs hold monthly calls to discuss topics of ongoing coordination, including manual time error correction, the WEQ-005 Area Control Error (ACE) Equation Special Cases Business Practice Standards, and cybersecurity.
In March, the WEQ Executive Committee approved, via notational ballot, the recommendation developed by the WEQ Business Practices Subcommittee to address manual time error correction, an area of long-standing coordination between NAESB and NERC.  The recommendation proposed new standards be added to the WEQ-006 Manual Time Error Correction Business Practice Standards that, in part, are intended to support guidance provided by the NERC Time Monitoring Reference Document.  The ratification period for the standards ends on April 19, 2021.
In addition to time error correction, the WEQ BPS has also been engaged in a standards development effort regarding potential revisions to the WEQ-005 ACE Equation Special Cases Business Practice Standards.  NAESB initiated this standards development effort in response to an industry request to determine if any modifications are needed, including potential deletions, to support recent updates to the NERC Dynamic Transfer Reference Document – Version 4.  This document provides non-mandatory guidance regarding the calculation of the ACE equation which represents the difference between scheduled and actual generation.  NAESB staff is coordinating with NERC staff regarding a question that arose during subcommittee discussions about potential overlap between the NERC documentation and the WEQ Business Practice Standards, including potential revisions to the NERC documentation being considered by the NERC Resources Subcommittee and NERC Real-Time Operations Subcommittee.
NAESB and NERC staffs also continue to coordinate regarding the cybersecurity activities of the organizations.  On May 4, 2021, the WEQ Cybersecurity Subcommittee will reconvene to begin addressing its recurring annual plan items, including a review of the NERC Critical Infrastructure Protection (CIP) Reliability Standards and any other NERC-related cybersecurity activities to determine if supporting or complementary changes are needed to the WEQ Business Practice Standards.  As part of this review, the subcommittee will be reviewing the NERC CIP Reliability Standards approved by the NERC Board of Directors in November 2020, including the revisions to NERC CIP-005, CIP-010, and CIP-013 to address supply chain cybersecurity risk management.  The FERC issued an order approving these standards in March 2021.
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